

September 28, 2015

The Honorable John Boehner Speaker U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi Minority Leader U.S. House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

Dear Speaker Boehner & Minority Leader Pelosi:

I am writing on behalf of the 120,900 members of the American Academy of Family Physicians to express our strong opposition to the "Women's Public Health and Safety Act" (H.R. 3495), which will be considered by the House of Representatives this week. This legislation would, if enacted, expand the ability of states to selectively prohibit identified physicians and health care facilities from participating in the Medicaid program. Furthermore, this legislation represents an unprecedented level of legislative interference in the patient-physician relationship.

We are deeply concerned with the overall intent of this legislation and, more specifically, its attempts to interfere with the patient-physician relationship. Our most pointed criticism is directed at the phrase "or by any individual or entity based on the individual's or entity's involvement in abortions." This language is not only ill-advised, it is dangerous. Health care decisions should be made by a patient in consultation with her physician(s). Patients deserve an environment that encourages open communication with their physicians on health care options appropriate for their health status. This legislation would potentially discourage and prohibit physicians from discussing a safe and legal health care service with their patients. As previously stated, this represents an unprecedented level of legislative interference in the patient-physician relationship.

Again, we urge the House to reject this legislation. The proposal represents an inappropriate and misquided intrusion into the patient-physician relationship and actually seeks to criminalize a physician for discussing a legal, safe, and appropriate health care service with their patients. This is a dangerous bill and it should not pass.

Sincerely.

Reid Blackwelder, MD, FAAFP

Reil Blackward LAN

Board Chair

C: The Honorable Kevin McCarthy The Honorable Steve Scalise The Honorable Steny Hover

President Robert L. Wergin, MD Wanda Filer, MD Milford, NE

John S. Meigs Jr., MD Javette C. Orgain, MD Brent, AL

President-elect York, PA

Vice Speaker

Chicago, IL

Board Chair Reid B. Blackwelder, MD Kingsport, TN

Executive Vice President Douglas E. Henley, MD Leawood, KS

Directors Carlos Gonzales, MD, Patagonia, AZ

Carl Olden, MD, Yakima, WA Lloyd Van Winkle, MD, Castroville, TX Yushu "Jack" Chou, MD, Baldwin Park, CA Robert A. Lee, MD. Johnston, IA Michael Munger, MD, Overland Park, KS

Mott Blair, IV, MD, Wallace, NC John Cullen, MD, Valdez, AK Lynne Lillie, MD, Woodbury, MN Emily Briggs, MD, MPH, (New Physician Member), New Braunfels, TX Andrew Lutzkanin, MD, (Resident Member), Ephrata, PA Kristina Zimmerman (Student Member), Dalton, PA